
 
 

A Message From the District Governor 

 

 
IT IS GREAT TO BE A LION! Lions Clubs International is entering its 
108th Year of service and is the largest membership service 
organization in the world. As we continue to move further into our 
second century of service, our commitment to taking action and 
making a positive impact on the world is stronger than ever. 
  What an exciting time to be a Lion! I am excited and above all, 
honored to have the opportunity to serve as your District Governor in 
District 14-C this year. My home club, “The” Brogue Community Lions 
Club has been very supportive in my journey to become District 
Governor. My girlfriend and partner in service Lion Terry has been 
understanding and supportive though this whole process along with 
my family.  
 

Being a Lions member for over 30 years, I have had the opportunity to meet a lot of great 
Lions. These Lions have helped me hone my leadership skills along the way, while serving 
on many of their Cabinets and as a Chairperson. I look forward to their input and 
encouragement as we work together as a Team to grow and strengthen our District. 
 
My theme this year is “Driving Innovations”. I used my two Shelby Mustangs to illustrate, as 
seen on my District Governor’s pin.  
 

 
 
The 1966 Shelby Mustang was on the cutting edge of technology back in the day. Jumping 
ahead 40 years to the 2006 Shelby Mustang, there are so many advancements in 
technology. This same thought process holds true for our Lions Clubs today. What was done 
to promote our Clubs 40 years ago may not be the best in today’s world, especially due to 
newer technologies.  
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It is nice to reminisce about the old days and I get that feeling when I drive my 1966 Shelby, 
but I have to tell you, it is nice to get into the 2006 Shelby with air conditioning, a great sound 
system and other conveniences. Today we have a multitude of technology at our fingertips, 
so let’s take advantage to help us promote our Clubs and the fantastic work we do. Our goal 
in District 14-C this year is to get our Clubs noticed and be known in our communities once 
again. We, as Lions need to work together to make this happen and live up to our 108 year 
legacy of Lionism. 
 
I am so proud of our District for what we have accomplished in the past. But more excited 
knowing we are going to increase our service opportunities this year and make this a better 
world in which to live. Thank you for your support and I look forward to working with 
everyone. So let’s open the floodgates to New Members, New Clubs and New Service 
Opportunities.  
 

We can do it! 
 
Yours in Lionism,                                                                                                                         

Lion Doug Nace                                                                                                                                      

District Governor                                                 

District 14-C 
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A Message From the 1st Vice District Governor 

 
Lions, LEOs of District 14C 
 
You know what they say—“Time flies when you’re having FUN!” And 
believe it or not, that phrase is credited to Albert Einstein. I have to 
agree—it’s true! My year as Second Vice District Governor flew by in 
what feels like the blink of an eye. It seems like just yesterday I was 
sitting at my keyboard, staring out the window, watching the birds 
flutter through the tree branches, and typing out my first article for the 
District Newsletter. And now, here I am again—same window view, 
same birds keeping me company—but with a heart full of excitement 
as I write to you as your First Vice District Governor. 
 
 

Each year on July 1st, we close one chapter and open another in the Lions’ journey. 
Leadership transitions at the club, District, Multiple District, and International levels bring 
fresh energy, new ideas, and renewed purpose. We welcome new officers, new members, 
and new opportunities to serve our communities with creativity and compassion. 
 
I’m deeply honored to continue this journey alongside District Governor Doug, Second Vice 
District Governor Ray, and the incredible team that DG Doug has assembled. Their passion 
and dedication are contagious, and I’m excited for what we will accomplish together. 
 
But more than anything, I’m inspired by all of YOU—the Lions across our District—who show 
up, give back, and lead with heart. You are the reason this organization continues to shine as 
a guiding light in our communities. 
 
So let’s embrace this new Lion year with enthusiasm, purpose, and plenty of FUN.  
 
Together, let’s make a difference—and enjoy every moment along the way! 
 
We Serve 
Patti Wurzbacher 
First Vice District Governor 
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A Message From the 2nd Vice District Governor 

 

 
Hello Lions and LEOs throughout District 14-C 
 
As we start the new Lions Year, I am honored to serve this year as the 
2 Vice District Governor for district 14-C.   
 
I have been a Lion for a long time but have truly embraced Lionism 
over the past years serving as President of the Carlisle Lions Club and 
the last 3 years as the 2a Zone Chair. I have been around Lions since 
the 1960s and can tell you growing up around Lionism has been an 
honor and a privilege, but I have also learned that Lionism is changing 
constantly.   
 
 

As we begin this new year with new officers in the clubs, districts, and International levels, we 
must all remember we do this for our towns and those around us. Serving is a privilege and 
an honor, and we all volunteered to be Lions. In fact, we pay dues to serve others, and I 
asked all Lions to take a moment and remember why you joined Lionism and use that to 
spark a fire in someone else to become a Lion and see what it means when we Roar “We 
Serve”.   
 
Lionism gives all of us so much opportunity to grow and serve and it is my honor to serve on 
this year’s district cabinet as the 2VDG helping District Governor Doug have a strong and 
service filled year. 
 
Yours in Lionism 
2VDG Ray Highlands 
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Reflections from IPDG Galen Burkholder 

 

Reflection 
1. A rapid year 

Warning—DG Doug, VDGs, as I was told, I pass it on to you, it will go quickly. 
2. Thank yous: 

• Thanks to my home Club as I missed a number of meetings during the year. 

• Thank yous to my Cabinet that was supportive and gave me a great year. 

• Thank yous to the many people that served on committees. 

• Thank yous to multiple clubs that dramatically increased membership. 

• Thank yous to the 1100+ members that made me feel welcome as I did my 
visitations. 

• Thank yous that created or sponsored fundraisers for Childhood Cancer. 

• Thank yous for those those who offered suggestions, including constructive 
criticism. 

3. Beyond my wildest dream: 

• Most of you know by now, that serving as DG was a long-term “bucket list”. 

• There is an old adage that you get back what you put into it—I GOT MORE. 

• I enjoyed making many new friends (you became my extended family; I am an only 
child). 

• I enjoyed sitting in my DG seat at MD14 State Council. 

• I enjoyed serving as MD14 State Chaplin (Thank you for your help PDG Marty and 
to DG Nate Fister who nominated me). 

Looking to the Future (The Lion head in our logo facing right) 
1. I now have added 2 letters before my position (IPDG). 

• IP does not stand for “In Pasture.” I will still be involved. 
2. I will serve on District Cabinet another year. 
3. I will support DG Doug and his TEAM. 
4. I will contribute a monthly article for the District Newsletter. 
5. I will serve on Long-Range Planning for the next 4 years. 
6. I have already been appointed to a MD14 position. 

 
Thank you Lions, one and all, for a great year!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
Get ready to roar!!! 
Lions SERVE. 
Let’s let the world know. 

Mission 1.5 

Mission Possible 

Galen Burkholder 

Immediate Past District Governor 
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District Banner Exchange Held 

 

The District 14C Banner Exchange was held at Veterans Park in Shippensburg, PA on 

Saturday, June 14, 2025. DG Galen Burkholder of Shippensburg Lions passed the gavel to 

incoming District Governor Elect Douglas Nace of Brogue Community Lions. 

 

District 14-C Club Officer Training 
 
District 14-C recently held training for incoming Club Presidents and Club Secretaries. 
 
Recordings of these training are posted on the district’s website, along with recordings of 
previous trainings.  
 
Click the following link to find these recordings: 
https://e-district.org/sites/14c/page-12.php. 
 

  

https://e-district.org/sites/14c/page-12.php


7 
 
 

York Springs Lions Club Food Events – mid-2025 

 

July 11, 12-5PM & July 12-13, 10AM-5PM, Blueberry  

at Peters Fruit Stand, 10540 Carlisle PK, Gardners       

(just outside of York Springs) 

======================================== 

Aug. 22, 12-5PM, & Aug. 23-24, 10AM-5PM, Peach   at 

Peters Fruit Stand, 10540 Carlisle PK, Gardners 

(just outside of York Springs) 

========================================= 

SAT/SUN ONLY Oct. 4-5, 10AM-5PM, Apple at 

Peters Fruit Stand, 10540 Carlisle PK, Gardners (just 

outside of York Springs)  
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District Disaster Relief Program 

Wildfires 
Wildfires can happen any place at any time and just recently fires in Adams and Cumberland 

Counties burned over 3,000 acres.   
DID YOU KNOW THAT A WIND PUSHED WILDFIRE CAN MOVE MORE THAN 70 MPH. 
You can be impacted by wildfire at home, at work, or on vacation, would you know what do.  

Learn more at https://www.ready.gov/wildfires 
 

Fireworks  

Each July 4th, thousands of people, most often children and teens, are injured while using 
consumer fireworks. Despite the dangers of fireworks, few people understand the associated 

risks - devastating burns, other injuries, fires, and even death. 

A Family’s Tragedy with Consumer Fireworks (click here) 
 

 
 

TAKE THE CHALLENGE 
I challenge all Lions Clubs in District 14-C to raise money and have established funds set 
aside for Disaster Relief.  We know that it is not a question of if a disaster will occur in 
2025, but the question is when and where it will happen.  As a district, let us all work 
together to get ready to support those affected by the next disaster. If each club establishes 
funds within their club to support the next call for disaster relief, we can react quickly to 
provide relief rather it be within or outside our district.  By having funds earmarked for 
disaster relief we will all be ready to step up once again in 2025 when disaster strikes. 

 
Readiness focuses make a great club program or discussion for a meeting. 

If you have questions or want to learn more; please reach out to the DRP Chairperson, Ray 
Highlands at carlislelionray@comcast.net. 

 

  

https://www.ready.gov/wildfires
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C2Pfil_2a3I&t=1s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C2Pfil_2a3I&t=1s
mailto:carlislelionray@comcast.net
https://www.nfpa.org/education-and-research/home-fire-safety/fireworks
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New Freedom Wins Leader Dog Award 

 

 

The New Freedom club announced that it was honored as one of only nine Lions clubs 

welcomed into the Leader Dogs for the Blind Top Dog Club! 

This recognition is awarded to clubs that contribute $5,000 or more in a single fiscal year—

support that directly empowers Leader Dog clients to live with greater independence and 

confidence. 

This achievement wouldn’t have been possible without incredible community support. The 

community’s generosity at the Dime Pitch at their annual carnival, through collection jars at 

events throughout the year, the White Cane Day event, the auction held during their Zone 

Social, and through individual donations made a meaningful difference. Together, we are 

helping others be unstoppable. 

  

https://www.facebook.com/leaderdogsfortheblind?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV9yrAtPlmlLcb-N33Ylor8h1JXVBCqX2NRmZGIUp0SeQOobL3nWI_nc_FJBvcaj29Dk0fbtVv1H-NcSvS3lV5bS-MnyG3YlHR3pdB-Onyx8ctt8mafXQH9Xbhz3iirMByHohbotVG6fU-sUaCiXV10r4aAdQsKf-jLTbh-oidbgoryoit-ryM_obcD_qUGu5FA3TGmrJDE4UcXAldlHcF7&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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Clubs Honor Lions of the Year 
 

Recently, the York Springs Lions Club awarded “Lion of the Year” award to Lion Wayne 

Weidner, who oversees the Club’s food trailer & ensures that it travels to the correct location, 

& then spends much time in setting up the trailer to ready it for food preparation, such as the 

Club’s various Fruit Events (Strawberry, Blueberry, Peach, & Apple) at Peters Orchards Fruit 

Stand.   

 
Lion Wayne receives his award from Lion President Tom Hart, Jr. 

 

The Arendtsville Club awared Lion Hailey Light (left) its Lion of the Year Award from last 

year’s recipient, Lion Alan Dudley. Lion Alan recalled that Lion Hailey began helping the club 

during the South Mountain Fair and the Apple Harvest Festival while she was still in 

elementary school. Lion Hailey officially joined the club in 2022 after graduating from high 

school. Along with her grandmother and aunt, Hailey helped get the club’s milkshake trailer 

up and running this past year.  
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Carlisle Lions and the Carlisle Area LEO Club had a busy spring. 

Lions and LEOs worked the gates of the Spring Carlisle Car Showing raising $2,005.00 for 
disaster relief.  Special thanks to the Boiling Springs Lions Club for helping staff gates for this 
event as the Carlisle Lions and LEOs had several other events that same weekend. 

Lions raised money by parking cars for Carlisle Car Shows in April and June, raising funds for 
disaster relief. 

On April 25, Carlisle Lions Screened over 200 new students at the Carlisle School District 
2025-2026 school year kindergarden signup day. 

On April 26 Lions and LEOs staffed a booth doing vision screening and gaving away popcorn 
at the 2025 Safety Kids Day at the Carlisle YMCA.   

On May 10th the Carlisle Area LEOs placed over 180 veterans markers on veterans graves at 
Westminster Cemetery in preperation for the Carlisle VFW to place American Flags in 
rememberence of Memorial Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mike, Kassi, Malik, Carter, LEO President Lydia, Carlisle VFW Commander Dick, Jasmine 
and her mom Patricia. 

Carlisle Lions and Carlisle Area LEOs provided no-sew blankets for veterans attending the 
New Hope program at Beacon Lodge.  Each blanket contained a special thanks to the 
veterans. 
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The Deadline for the August Issue is July 23rd 

Newsletter Guidelines: 

• Articles should be Word or PDF documents.  

• Send all pictures separately and send the originals, not copies downloaded from 

Facebook or social media. This helps me resize and re-render them to fit our 

guidelines.  

• Pictures should be JPG or PNG files.  

• Include the names of everyone in the picture. Pictures without identifying information 

will be the first ones cut for space. 

• Tell us something about the event or organization you’re supporting. The more 

information you provide, the better chance of your article being included. 

• You MUST include your name and the name of your club in the email submission. This 

isn’t related to size requirements but ensures your email will be read. Emails that 

contain nothing but an attachment often get sent to a Spam folder or blocked 

altogether. By putting your name in the email, I also have someone to contact if I have 

questions.  

• Flyers, posters, and brochures cannot be more than one page. You may send a longer 

piece, but it will be cut down to be only one page and it’s always better if the 

submitting club makes those changes instead of me.  

 

Submit articles to the following email: 

district14cnewsletter@gmail.com 

Thank you all for all of the great submissions!  

Carl Birkmeyer 

Newsletter Editor 

  

mailto:district14cnewsletter@gmail.com
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2025 4th of July 60th Annual “BLAST” in Jacobus 
Friday, July 4th, 2025     8:30AM through 

Fireworks at Dusk 
(Rain Date: July 5th: 6:00PM through Fireworks) 

Jacobus Community Park - S. Main Street, 
Jacobus, PA 17407 

 

 

Events BEGIN AT 8:30AM 

9:15AM: Children’s Parade (“Celebrate Freedom”) Starts on Franklin St. in Salem Christian Church back parking 
lot. Parade Participants Gathering at 8:30AM  
9:30AM: Opening Ceremony: (HONOR TO MILITARY) Park Flag Pole Area 
 

ALL DAY: *Commercial and Community Displays// *Food and Craft Vendors// 
*Raffle Table 

 
9:00AM to 3:00PM: Village Library Book Sale (Located in Ambulance Building Bay) 
10:00AM to 2:00PM: Jacobus Lions Club BLAST Car Show (Located on Baseball Outfield) 
10:00AM to 2:00PM: Children’s Games  
10:00AM to 4:00PM: Face Painting ( By Dallastown National Art Honor Society) 
10:00AM until ??????: Blood Pressure Screening (Jacobus Lions Club Ambulance Crew)       
            (Located at Ambulance Vehicle on the midway) 
11:00AM to 1:00PM: All Creatures Great and Small  Featuring a variety of friendly animals, both furry and non-
furry, for children and adults in which to interact (In Ambulance Building Meeting Room) 
11:00AM until gone: Chicken Barbeque (Supporting the Jacobus Fire Company) 

10:00AM to 6:00PM: Smith Village Music Fest – see next page for details  

                                   (Sponsor: Smith Village Furnishings) 
1:00PM to 2:00PM: Kids Tractor Pull Register at 1:00PM  ------  Pull begins 1:30PM 

(Sponsor: Kim and Lance Beard) 
4:30PM to 5:30PM: *Cake Walk on the Field-Registration at 4:30PM and Walk at 5PM 
  

6:00PM to 8:30PM:  MUSICAL ENTERTAINMENT ON THE  Ball FIELD 

Sponsor: Steve Horning State Farm Insurance 
 6:30PM: Emigsville Band    8:30 Dallastown Fife & Drum Corps & Trash Can Band  
   
9:15PM: National Anthem and Salute to those who serve (Baseball Diamond) 
 

Fireworks!         Dusk:(Around: 9:15PM) 

Sponsor of Fireworks Finale: Dr. Kieren Knaap 
PLEASE NOTE: * Events, times, sponsors and donations are subject to change. Some events require a small fee 
Sponsorship Chairperson: Patti Hullmann 
Vendor-Exhibitor Chairperson: Tammy Ream/Mike Herman   717-324-7103       blastinjacobus@comcast.net 

2025 4th of July 60th Annual “BLAST” in Jacobus 

mailto:blastinjacobus@comcast.net
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Daytime and Evening Music Schedule 
 

10:00AM to 6:00PM: Smith Village Music Fest 
(Sponsor: Smith Village Furnishings) 

 
10:00AM  Canaan’s Land Bluegrass   Plays top notch traditional bluegrass music with a 
sprinkling of new era sounds. 
 
12:00PM  Wyatt Becker Band   Plays country, country rock, and a southern country. 
 
2:00PM  The Generation Gap  Plays songs ranging from the 50’s to current including 
classic rock from the 70’s & 80’s-jams from CCR, Aerosmith, ELO, Grand Funk Railroad, 
Pink Floyd, Bob Segar, the Spin Doctors, and many more. 
 
4:00PM  Tonia  performs popular songs from the 1940’s to the 2000’s including easy 
listening, classic/soft rock, folk & classic country with a few beloved 20th century 
patriotic songs.  
 
6:00PM to 8:30PM:  MUSICAL ENTERTAINMENT ON THE  Ball FIELD 

Sponsor: Steve Horning State Farm Insurance 
 
6:30PM  Emigsville Band  Performing traditional, patriotic and modern band music. 
 

8:30PM  Dallastown Fife & Drum Core & Trash Can Band  A ensemble of teens 

performing an amazing variety of percussion music. 
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Clubs Award Melvin Jones Fellowships 

 

Plainfield awarded current President Ron 

Garman a Melvin Jones Fellowship. Ron 

received the award for his actions in 

promoting both the Plainfield Lions club and 

LCI organizations. Some of his actions include 

purchasing and donating the fruit used for the 

Plainfield Club’s annual Christmas baskets for 

the last 3 years, and donating chicken corn 

soup and sandwiches to the less fortunate in 

the community. PDG Galen presented Lion 

Ron with his award. 

 

 

 

Lion James Bittle (Left) was presented with 

a Melvin Jones Fellowship at the 

Arendtsville Lions Club’s Charter Night 

celebration. The award was presented by 

last year fellowship recipient, Lion David 

Eisenhart. While presenting the fellowship, 

Lion Dave noted that Lion Jim’s has served 

as Club President twice, presented 

programs to the club on fighting wild fires, 

and been a consistent worker at the club’s 

South Mountain Fairgrounds Restaurant. 
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Lions International Peace Poster and Essay Contest 

 

Please revel in this beautiful and impactful peace 
poster created by Ava Simone Durden, a thirteen year 
old from New Hampshire and sponsored by the 
Nashua Lions Club. Ava is demonstrating how beyond 
the curtain of darkness there is peace without limits. 
Ava was one of the 23 merit winners from this past 
year’s contest in which the theme was “Peace Without 
Limits.” For Ava’s hard work and creativity, she was 
awarded a prize of $500! 
 
We, also, want to express a sincere  congratulations to 
Robert Hunt, an 11 year old from New Zealand, 
sponsored by the Lower Hutt Host Lions Club, who 
won the grand prize in the Lions International Peace 
Essay Contest for the year 2024-2025! I was very 
impressed with how Robert regarded his visual 
challenge as a roadmap in allowing himself to get to 
know people without making judgements, but, helping 
him to be respectful of our likenesses and differences.  
 
 

“Peace Without Limits” by Robert Hunt 
“Beauty is in the judgement of the beholder” 

  Many people in this world long for peace for themselves and for others. Sometimes it 
feels like there will never be peace. Whether that is peace between people within a country or 
between countries the presence of disharmony is not beautiful. 
  Shakespeare stated that "beauty is in the judgement of the beholder" and many 
people use the phrase, "beauty is in the eye of the beholder". What this means, is that the 
person who is seeing is judging something's worth by their    vision. Scientists believe that 
between 75% and 90% of what we learn is from our vision. This means that we are taught to 
value things by how we see our family and friends, our teachers, social media and news, and 
government treating others. Our judgement is clouded by what we have been taught to see 
and value. 
  I was born with severe low vision. This means when I meet people, I do not know what 
they look like. I cannot see and cannot judge them by my eyes' perception. I do not know if 
they are old, if they have fair or dark skin. I do not know if they are big, or tall, nor their hair 
colour. I do not know if they wear clothes that demonstrate spiritual beliefs, nor necessarily, if 
they are male or female. I do not know if they are missing any limbs, or in a wheelchair or 
blind like me. I do not know if they are different or the same as me. Instead, I have learned to 
value people by listening to them and considering their actions to me and others. 
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I have never thought being blind was either an advantage or a disadvantage. But I do think, 
that not being able to judge someone's worth in a blink of an eye is a great advantage. To 
me, not seeing, is just natural and I hadn't really understood that others don't live in a non-
seeing world like I do, until I was nearly 8 or 9 years of age. Of course, I knew they weren't 
blind like me. But it surprised me, that people were seeing and deciding how alike or different 
people were to themselves with their vision. Possibly what I am describing seems odd to you. 
However, it would probably feel odd to you to not use your eyes. 
 
 If we believe that everybody is equal in dignity and rights this means we need to learn to stop 
judging or being afraid of other people, because they look different to us, or we see them as 
not of the same value. Only when we respect and do not judge people by differences, will 
there be peace. I strongly believe if we could all close our eyes when we meet people, even if 
this was figuratively, there might be a chance we could get to know people before we judged 
them. Then we might just achieve peace without limits. 
 
The theme for the 2025-2026 Lions International Peace Poster Contest and Peace Essay 
Contest is “Together As One.” Please consider offering the opportunity of creating a poster or 
writing an essay (for visually impaired children) by sponsoring an organized group of students 
to participate. The organized group of students could be from a public/private school, a 
scouting group, homeschool group, church youth group, teen volunteer group, etc. Students 
must be 11, 12, or 13 on November 15 to be eligible to participate. You can order a physical 
peace poster kit online at www.lionsclub.org or order a digital kit and download it and print it 
to save on the shipping costs. The digital kit can, also, be ordered at www.lionsclub.org. Or, 
you can order by phone by calling Club Supplies Sales at (630) 571-5466 or 1-800-700-
7822.The kit includes the contest rules and guide for the club, the contest rules and guide for 
the participating students, a participating flyer (this flyer shares the information about the 
contest with the parent/s), a winner sticker to be placed on the back of the winning poster, an 
achievement award certificate, and a certificate of appreciation for the participant. The essay 
contest rules and application form are available on the LCI website.  
 
As said by Fred Rogers, “We all have different gifts, so we all have different ways of 
saying to the world who we are.” With your help, let’s enable our youth to share who they 
are by sponsoring them to create a poster about peace. 
 
If you would like to discuss how to sponsor a Peace Poster Contest/Essay Contest for your 
club, contact Lion Patti Hullmann, Jacobus Lions Club District 14-C Peace Poster Contest 
Chairperson. For more information, email me at hullmann@aol.com or call (717) 600-7642. 
  

http://www.lionsclub.org/
http://www.lionsclub.org/
mailto:hullmann@aol.com
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District 14-C Vision Screening Chairperson needs your help! 
 

As your District 14-C KidSight/Vision Screening Chairperson, I am asking for you to please 
report your vision screening being conducted.   
 
Everyone doing Vision Screening please remember to report your hours through your Lions 

Club to Lions International.  

BUT, also, please send me your Vision Screening Report using the 2025 form attached, 

either by email or regular mail (750 Pine Road, Carlisle, PA 17015) so it can be recorded with 

KidSight directly for the District to get credit. 

Clubs do not have access to enter information into KidSight.  I don’t need much information, 

so please take a couple of minutes and send me your information on your vision screening. 

I have attached the form that collects 

the little bit of information needed for 

me to report on the great things you 

are doing. 

If you have any questions or need any 

assistance, please reach out and let 

me know. 

Thanks Lion Lisa 

Lion Lisa Highlands 
Carlisle Lions Club 
Vision Screening Chairperson for 
District 14-C 
KidSightUSA14C@gmail.com 
717-323-0043 
  

mailto:KidSightUSA14C@gmail.com
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Date:               

Club:               

Screening Event Name:           

Screening Location:            

                   

 

Results: 

# Tested    # Referred  # Appt. to  

See Doctor  

0 Months to 2 Years of Age          

2 Years of Age to 3 Years          

3 Years of Age to 4 Years          

4 Years of Age to 5 Years          

5 Years of Age to 6 Years          

6 Years of Age and Older          

 

    Print Name         

    Signature          

Email          

Phone #          

 

Mail or Email to: 

Lion Lisa Highlands 
750 Pine Road 

  Carlisle, PA  17015 
KidSightUSA14C@gmail.com 

 Home Phone:  717-323-0043 
  

District 14-C 

KidSight Eye Screening 

Adams, Cumberland and York 

Counties 

mailto:KidSightUSA14C@gmail.com
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Clubs Awards Scholarships 

 

York White Rose Lions presented a scholarship to Central High School graduate, Tervina 

Danour. She plans to attend University of Pittsburgh and major in Biology/Cardiology. 

 

L-R, Treasurer Lion Mike Mummert, Scholarship Recipient Tervina Danour, Club President 

Jim O’Neill 

On Thursday, June 19, The Brogue Community Lions Club was honored to present their 

2025 scholarship to Charles J. Bupp. Charles will be attending Penn State University to major 

in Computer Science along with a focus on A.I.  

 
L to R: Charles J. Bupp and Lion Jeanne Shoff. 
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The 2025 Susquehanna Lions Academic Scholarship was awarded to Calvin Einsig, the son 

of Lori and Chris Einsig. Calvin was an excellent school citizen who participated in Concert 

Band, Orchestra, Marching Band, Jazz Band, Brass Choir, Pit Orchestra, Volleyball and was 

also a member of the National Honors Society. 

 
L to R: Calvin Einsig and Susquehanna Scholarship Chair Scott Wojtkowiak 

The Jacobus Lions Club, Inc. honored and presented Suresh Venkataraman with a $1,000 

scholarship. Suresh will be attending the University of Pittsburgh and majoring in International 

Relations and Political Science with his goal to become an International Legal Attorney. 

 

L to R: Lion Patti Hullmann (Scholarship Chair) and Suresh Venkataraman 

  



23 
 
 

Zone 2a Holds Annual Social 

Lions from around the zone and leadership from around the district attended the annual 2a 
Zone Social.  This year’s event was hosted by the Carlisle Lions Club and held and catered 
by the Carlisle VFW Post 477.  

 

A presentation by Domestic Violence Services of Cumberland and Perry County talked about 
the services they provide and Lions participated in a scenario that left the audience making 
the choices that determined what happens to a person in an abusive relationship. 

 

Tori and Amanda from Domestic Violence 
Services of Cumberland and Perry Counties 

  

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

2a Zone Chair Ray presents a 
donation to Domestic Violence 

Services 
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Stewartstown Holds Annual Pit Beef Sale 

 

On Saturday June 21st, the Stewartstown Club conducted its annual pit beef sale. The club 
works with Chumley’s Pit Beef to provide pit beef, ham, and turkey sandwiches to the 
community. Despite the incredibly high temperatures, the club sold several hundred 
sandwiches.  

 

District 14-C Meetings and Events - July Through August 2025 

July 13-17  Lions Clubs International Convention -  Orlando, FL 

July 20  Beacon Lodge Appreciation Day 
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  

PA Lions Beacon Lodge 
Camp 

August 8  PDG Honorary Committee Picnic - 5:00 Susquehanna Lions Club 
Den 

August 9  District 14-C Cabinet Meeting - 9:30 Dover Fire Hall 

August 14  Zone 1B Advisory Meeting - 6:30 Hunterstown Diner 

August 18  Zone 3B Advisory Meeting - 6:30 p.m.  
Zone 4B Advisory Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 

New Freedom Community 
Building 

August 25  Zone 4A Advisory Meeting - 7:00 p.m.  Windsor Lions Building 

August 27  Zone 1A Advisory Meeting - 6:30 p.m.  Perkins Restaurant 
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New Member Club Sponsor 

Howard Groh  Red Lion  Michael Chrzanowski 

Ki Groh  Red Lion  Michael Chrzanowski 

John Patrono  Upper Adams County  Philip Wagner 

Mason Hart  York Springs  Thomas Hart 

Nathan Hart  York Springs  Thomas Hart 

Ryan Hart  York Springs  Thomas Hart 

Shelly Hart  York Springs  Thomas Hart 

Cleo Gilbert  York White Rose  Susan Johnston 

Ralph Louis  York White Rose  Susan Johnson 

 

3 Generations of Hart Family Lions 

On June 17, York Springs Lions Club & PDG Keith Shoff inducted four new members, all 

from the family of Lion President Tom Hart, Jr. The club now has six Harts! 

 

Here, Mason Hart, Grandfather Lion Tom Hart, Sr., Ryan Hart, Nathan Hart, Mother Shelly 

Hart, & Lion President Tom Hart, Jr.  Welcome Mason, Ryan, Nathan, & Shelly.  
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Susquehanna Welcomes New Lions 

 

 

 

On June 12, Past District Governor John Griffie installed the following new members to the 

Susquehanna Lions Club. Shown from the left Past District Governor Griffie, Lion Doug Kraft 

with his sponsor Lion Bob Bowman, Lion Salvatore Panzitte and Lion Greg Beshore with their 

sponsor Lion Craig Schaffner standing behind them, sponsor Lion Ken Heindel with Lion 

Brian Altland, and sponsor Lion Joe Hogue with Lion Jim Oplanick.  
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The Necrology Service video is available for viewing on the District's Alerts and Notices 

website page. It is also available for viewing or downloading on YouTube at this link: 

https://youtu.be/Hs0mv3_v29U 

 

https://youtu.be/Hs0mv3_v29U

